
WASHINGTON, D.C. - Yesterday, Congress passed a bipartisan overhaul 
of the Carl D. Perkins Career and Technical Education (CTE) Act that 
includes key provisions authored by U.S. Senator Jack Reed to help 
working-age Americans build their skills and strengthen states' abilities to 
offer more career-technical or skills-based classes.  
  
The bipartisan package authorizes about $1.2 billion annually in federal 
funding for CTE related programs and will help give students at the 
secondary, adult, and postsecondary levels the skills they need to further 
their education and find good-paying, in-demand jobs. It will also help 
businesses find the skilled workers they need to compete in an evolving 
global economy. 
  
"There is no 'one size fits all' pathway to a successful career. But education 
leads to opportunity, and programs that blend basic skills and occupational 
training can help adult learners maximize their potential and increase their 
earning power," said Senator Reed, the lead author of the Career and 
Technical Education for Adult Learners Act (S. 3349, also known as the 
"CTE for ALL Act"), which was largely incorporated into the final, bipartisan 
package. "This bill takes a results-oriented approach to better aligning our 
education and workforce training initiatives with high-demand sectors. 
Students of all ages can benefit from career and technical education 
opportunities. Enhancing adult education helps American workers learn 
new skills and improve their lives. It can help lift individuals, communities, 
and businesses together because the more skilled workers who are out 
there earning a paycheck, the more demand there is for the goods and 
services our businesses offer." 
 


